
 

Message From The Lt. Governor 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gail Cirata 
 

Hi everyone, 
 

What an incredible day was had at the Governor’s Visit on Saturday, 

May 13th! 
 

So many Members and Key Club Leaders contributed to making it a 

very beautiful event under the tents—we went from worrying about 

the Rain to a 95 Degree Day—next year…Huge Fans! 
 

Laird was a wonderful MC, Caren did lovely centerpieces, Brett and 

his Crew Lifted Tents, Tables, Chairs, Tablecloths, and Current and 

Previous Lt. Governor's did a bunch of Shopping, Organizing & 

Reorganizing—by the end of the day were pretty much worn out—and 

very sweaty! 
 

Clubs presented their Dunlap, Distinguished Service, Youth Service 

Awards along with a very Special Award to the Diversity & Equity 

Team that will soon be presenting at our upcoming International 

Convention in Minneapolis! 
 

Bruce Mercado, our Key Club Region Advisor extraordinaire 

presented a number of the awards that were given at the recent 

DCON.  The new Key Club Lt. Governor's for Division 44 are Lily 

Yan - North; Enya Wong - South; Jennifer Li - West, gave us updates 

on their goals for the coming year.  Also elected as Key Club District 

Governor 2023-2024 was our very own Justin Kuo!  Go Key Club 

Leaders—you are amazing—we are so proud of you and will do our 

very best to support you! 

 

Division Council Meetings 
 

2nd Monday, Meeting at 5:30 PM 

 

Currently Via Zoom 
 

−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−−− 
 

2022-2023 Leadership Team 
 

Lt. Governor: Gail Cirata / Lincoln 

Lt. Governor-Elect: Charlayne Bowman / Folsom Lake 

Past Lt. Governor: Donna Judah / Lincoln 

Secretary: Open 

Treasurer: Angela Nowlin / Gold Country 
 

Capital Division Circle K Lt. Governor: Sophia Emerson 

Division  44N Key Club Lt. Governor: Justin Kuo 

Division 44S Key Club Lt. Governor: Wafa Suhir 

Division 44W Key Club Lt. Governor: Ryan Leung 
 

2022-2023 Club Presidents 
 

Auburn: Bill Sammons 

Carmichael: Jenny Hawley 

Citrus Heights: Ben Middleton 

Folsom Lake: Charlayne Bowman 

Gold Country: Colleen Young 

Lincoln: Cynthia Liddell 

Lincoln Foothills: Bec Cannistraci 

Orangevale-Fair Oaks: Shellee McCasey 

Placerville: Bob Verzello   

Rancho Cordova: Ashley Hill 

Rancho Murieta: Al Brown 

Rocklin: Steve Roe  

Roseville: Brian McClean 

Sacramento Suburban: Caren Lagomarsino 
 
______________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
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Message From The Lt. Governor (Continued) 
 

Cal-Nev-Ha District Governor Dr. Valarie Brown-Klingelhoefer’s message showed what an extraordinary leader she 

is.  Doing her work with love, caring and wisdom was a true inspirational message to everyone.  She even mentioned 

that our meeting with the Presidents was the best one she is experienced…  She and First Mate, Andy, were treated to 

a great dinner at Joe’s Crab Shack the previous night with your Lt. Governor's as well as a private tour of the 

Kiwanis Family House with Executive Director, Paula Kelley.  I am sure they both left with a very positive memory 

of our fabulous Region 16! 

 

Over the past couple of months, we have enjoyed rousing DCM's with Hero Awards given to John Fukasawa (Folsom 

Lake), Chris Creelman (Sac Suburban) and Al Schafer (Gold Country).  Memorium Awards to Ken Tokutomi 

(Auburn), Bob Tutton (Auburn), Patricia “Trish” Koszalka Placerville), Leonard Walker (Roseville), Bert Barker 

(Roseville), and Rick Swyer (Sac Suburban)… and a very Special Shout Out Award to Greg Nichols (Gold Country). 

 

We have had updates on the Presidents Club and Secretaries Club Meetings at the DCM’s… you all are doing a great 

job with lots of support between and within each club… I receive Lot of Kudo’s about you, but the truth is it is you 

who deserve all the accolades! 

 

Paula Kelley, Executive Director of the Kiwanis Family House gave us an update on the contributions from the Big 

Day of Giving… almost $90,000 raised!  Incredible!  Thank you everyone that participated.  You are generous beyond 

all measure… 

 

Next up is the wildly anticipated International Convention in Minneapolis, June 21-25, 2023.  www.Kiwanis.org/

Convention/2023-Convention, there is still time to sign up… If you are not able to attend, we will give you the low 

down when we return! 

 

One new bit of news is that Governor Val made an announcement that the Kiwanis Literacy Club of California has 

asked me to join their very special Board of Directors.  I am so pleased and humbled to be able to join their journey to 

help provide books to all children that are in need.   Perhaps that will benefit all of our clubs over the coming years. 

 

My very best to each and every one of you.  Your devoted service to the children in our communities is noticed and 

deeply appreciated. 

 

Gail 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.kiwanis.org/CONVENTION/2023-CONVENTION
http://www.kiwanis.org/CONVENTION/2023-CONVENTION
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Kiwanis CNH Children’s Fund 
 

Contributed By Bill Hooper / Foundation Director and Ambassador Chairman 
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Kiwanis Club of Auburn 
 

Contributed By Michelle Sierra-Sammons 
 

Service Leadership Programs 
 

It’s been a busy couple of months for our club! Our SLP clubs are winding down their year and are already installing 

officers for the coming year! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Our EV Cain Builders Club officers with Faculty Advisor Shirley Paris and Kiwanis Advisor Dave Irwin 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Our incoming Placer HS Key Club Officers with Faculty Advisor Erin Lee and Kiwanis Advisor Lori Heitz 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Auburn Kiwanis Officers congratulated Shirley Paris on her retirement! 

We are very thankful for her contributions to Kiwanis! 
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Kiwanis Club of Roseville 
 

Contributed By Anna Gonzalez-Cifuentes 
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Kiwanis Club of Roseville 
 

Contributed By Anna Gonzalez-Cifuentes 
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Kiwanis Club of Roseville 
 

Contributed By Anna Gonzalez-Cifuentes 
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Kiwanis Club of Sacramento Suburban 
 

Contributed By Chris Creelman 
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Kiwanis Club of Sacramento Suburban 
 

Contributed By Chris Creelman 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Another Creelman-Francisco is in the can, and I have lots of “THANKS” to express. 

 

• Thanks to the Club/Board for sponsoring a Tee Sign and allowing the Club to act as the “bank”. 

• Thanks to members who purchased Tee Signs: Jim McKelligon, Donna Gordon, Rich Kocher, the  

Wunschel Family, the Lagomarsinos and Estelle Holway. 

• Thanks to Donna, Caren, Bernie, and especially Sharon for providing raffle prizes and or producing gift baskets 

for the raffle. (Sharon produced six different themed baskets.) 

• Thanks to Cody and Nancy Wunschel for doing a great job checking in all the players. 

• Thanks to Bernie and Lt. Gov. Gail for “womaning” #14, Suburban’s “Fun Raising Hole.” They snared over 

$100. 

• Thanks to the golfers and the guests they invited: Tom, Fred, Tony, Jim W. and Cody. 

• Thanks to my Team for playing so well and making the day a lot of fun and worth all the work and stress before and 

after: Son/Member Cody, Step Son-In-Law George Smith, and honorary “Creelman” Eric “The Commish” Mayer. 

• Finally, thanks in advance to Treasurer Jim Johnson for dealing with all my envelopes and handling the 

accounting for the tournament. 

• Thank You all, I couldn’t do it without you. 
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Kiwanis Club of Sacramento Suburban 
 

Contributed By Chris Creelman 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

K-Kids Drive for Supplies for F.A.C.E. 

 

Our K-Kids Club at Cowan Fundamental School is starting a drive to collect some of the supplies identified as 

community needs for the FACE Mobile (Family and Community Engagement). As you know, the FACE Mobile 

travels around communities in the San Juan school district providing resources directly to families. The kids will 

have a drive at school to collect socks, underwear, and art supplies which will go on the mobile. Of course, 

all items must be new in packages. Sizes are needed for all school-age children. The drive starts May 1st and runs 

through May 22nd. We ask that Kiwanians from our club support this drive by contributing these items or cash 

donations (we will purchase). We will have a box at each of our upcoming club meetings. This is a wonderful way to 

support our Kiwanis family, including our K-Kids Club and SJUSD. 
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Kiwanis Club of Gold Country 
 

Contributed By Jan Weaver 
 

Donation Day 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On March 23rd, Gold Country Kiwanis hosted their "Donation Day" event at their bi-monthly meeting.  Donations 

were made to: 

 

Back Row: Al Schafer for Shriner's Hospital, and Jim Troutner for Penn Valley Rodeo 

 

Front Row: Gabriela Prado for Bell Hill Academy, Janice Moule representing G.C. Kiwanis, Leslie Lovejoy 

from Gold Country Senior Services and Aimee Retzler from Sierra Harvest. 
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Kiwanis Club of Gold Country 
 

Contributed By Jan Weaver 
 

Kiwanis One Day Project 
 

On April 1st, G.C. Kiwanis helped the Gold Country Senior Center get ready for their upcoming Open House.  There 

has not been a Senior Center in the county in decades and this is a very welcomed addition to our 

community.  Kiwanians, along with other community organizations, washed down walls, spackled holes, and prepped 

the areas for paint.   

 

"Gold Country Community Senior Center provides programs and services for community seniors and their families. 

Their vision is to create a “Hub” which provides access to services, resources, activities and healthy nutrition. In 

opening a Community Senior Center, Gold Country Senior Services is widening its mission beyond its current 

Nutrition Program to build a relevant, vibrant, and multigenerational place for community seniors. The center will 

be open to the entire Nevada County community. " 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Bob Green with Senior                        Kiwanians hard at work             Yes, a Kiwanian up on                        Aldo Vibanco & 

                                                                Center volunteer                            the ladder patching holes                   Justin Gross 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Pat Donaghey patching holes            Amy Spencer with                         Greg Nichols, who organized           Janice Moule & 

                                                                Senior Center volunteers              organized the One Day event           Karen Poskus 
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Kiwanis Club of Gold Country 
 

Contributed By Jan Weaver 
 

Kids Back To School Fundraiser 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gold Country Kiwanis Fundraiser for Kids Back to School shopping day.  Auburn Kiwanis members attended too!  
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Kiwanis Club of Citrus Heights 
 

Contributed By Roger Klausler 
 

Kiwanis Family House 
 

Vernon Brown invited guests from BRP Consultants to our February Crab Feed.  They were so impressed with the 

video presentation on the Kiwanis Family House that they asked how they could donate to the House directly.  In the 

photo are Ron Beehler (Principal of BPR), Michelle Marengo (Director of Marketing), Paula Kelly (Executive 

Director KFH), and Vernon (KFH Board Member and Volunteer). The BRP donation on March 20th will be directed 

to the repurposing of Room 112. 

 

Auburn Kiwanis sponsors room 126 at Kiwanis Family House. Auburn’s Bob Achilles and Vernon installed a chair 

rail during the upgrade. 
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Kiwanis Club of Citrus Heights 
 

Contributed By Roger Klausler 
 

Easter Egg Hunt 
 

With the assistance of the Mesa Verde Key Club, we held our annual Easter Egg Hunt on Saturday, April 8, from 

9:30 to noon at Rusch Park.  Our Signature Project is a free community event that we have conducted for over 30 

years.  There were egg hunts for children three age groups from 4 to 12, a DJ, face painting, sack races, a tug-o-war, 

fishing booths, and special appearances by the Easter Bunny and the Citrus Heights Police and Fire Departments. 

My apologies for no photos: Tom Steadman made and set up the fishing booths, which the Mesa Verde Key Club 

painted, and Ben Middleton brought coffee to the early morning set-up crew.  
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Kiwanis Club of Citrus Heights 
 

Contributed By Roger Klausler 
 

Easter Egg Hunt 
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Kiwanis Club of Citrus Heights 
 

Contributed By Roger Klausler 
 

Most Valued Partner Award 
 

Kiwanis Club of Citrus Heights was honored on May 11, by San Juan Unified School District. 

 

Bradley Miller and Veronica Hunter skipped down the Red Carpet to accept the plaque for our club. 

 

It was a room of big, beautiful energy with all the organizations and individuals who make a positive difference in our 

community through enriching and supporting our youth. 
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Kiwanis Club of Carmichael 
 

Contributed By Mike Koerner 
 

Judee, Linda M and Donna welcomed Victoria Rochester, Edith Gonzalez, Natalia Aguirre-Mazzi, Maria 

Godoy (and one other) who run the food distribution through the McKinny-Vento program for SJUSD. We 

presented a check from Youth Services for $400, and they discussed how San Juan’s food for families is a model 

for other districts. We learned that Edith Gonzalez, who has been a positive force for this project for years, will be 

leaving after today for a new job with the Catholic Diocese. Linda M made her a card and read it, and Judee 

had a nice live plant as a gift. Those of us who have worked with Edith, as well as her co-workers, will miss her high 

energy and joyous spirit she brings to the job! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sheba, from YCPO made a presentation to Natalia for the FACE (Family and Community Engagement) 

Mobile van, including activity book kits (put together by Nan), car seat stickers, sketch books. As we learned during 

their recent meeting program, FACE brings services and resources to families by going out to meet them using the 

mobile van. 

 

Sheba, representing YCPO, provided funds for diapers to be available at the Sunrise Food Ministry food 

closet, Carmichael Presbyterian Food Closet, and the ARC Food Pantry. Brenda gave thanks for this and 

told us that the food closet opens every Thursday evening to provide food to families, as well as the 

regular days and times they are open., including activity book kits (put together by Nan), car seat stickers, sketch 

books. As we learned during their recent meeting program, FACE brings services and resources to families by going 

out to meet them using the mobile van. 
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Kiwanis Club of Carmichael 
 

Contributed By Mike Koerner 
 

Mike, chairman for Membership, Enthusiasm, and Growth Committee, inducted Dr. Clark Kahn III as a 

new member of our club (our sixth new member this year!). Clark was a Chemical Pathologist and is the father of 

our own Heidi Sanborn. Clark brings a lot to our club.  Please welcome him and help him to get involved! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Chartered Troop 55 is celebrating 100 years! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Good time had by all at the Chili Cook-Off! 
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Kiwanis Club of Carmichael 
 

Contributed By Mike Koerner 
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Kiwanis Club of Carmichael 
 

Contributed By Mike Koerner 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Jenny and Priya 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         Congressman Ami Bera and Pancakes                                                    Blanket Making 

Classic Corner Picture 
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Kiwanis Club of Carmichael 
 

Contributed By Mike Koerner 
 

Celebrating Youth Writing Contest Winners 
 

Winners of the Writing Contest 

 

1. Francis Finarelli read her poem titled “Dog” about her dog June. 

2. Ella Spagnoli read her story “Anonymous” which was Harry Potter inspired along with Enola Holmes stories. 

3. Stella October read her poem titled “Best Friends” inspired by her best friend.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kiwanis Giving Tree Project - Planting April 13  
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Kiwanis Club of Rancho Murieta 
 

Contributed By Jack Seigal 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Sheldon, Pleasant Grove and Rancho Murieta High School 

Key Clubs Reports 
 

Can you feel spring coming just around the corner?  It will arrive and so will Selma Blair, Rancho Murieta Key 

Club President, to Columbia University this fall.  She applied for early decision and was accepted.  She will be 

majoring in chemical engineering.  Join me in sending her best wishes for her future.  We know she will be a success.  

You can also send a big thank you to the Rancho Murieta Key Club for all of its help at the Easter Egg Hunt and 

Picnic April 8, 2023.  Its participation was critical.  Many also participated in March by stuffing eggs.  In total 4,500 

eggs were stuffed by a variety of local school groups.  The final weeks of the 2022-2023 school year are fast 

approaching.  Many key clubbers are reflecting on this year’s progress and achievements. 

 

Pleasant Grove Key Club is planning an end of the year banquet, The Monster Met Gala, with full glamor via 

formal wear as an appropriate way to send goodbye.  Pleasant Grove Key Club would like to shine a spotlight on 

Diana Torres. As a freshman she found the key club to be very inspirational and loud especially at spirit sessions.  

Such enthusiasm has encouraged her to be involved. 

 

Sheldon Key Club’s March Monster Market Event was a success.  It was an opportunity for people to share creative 

talents such as sweets, handmade toys, jewelry and crochet items for sale.  Final goodbyes were conveyed in this 

months Monster Editorial by Division 7 South Lieutenant Governor, Katelynn Evans.  She notes that the division 

goals of 16,000 served and $6,000 raised were accomplished!  Although many will soon depart, the memories will be 

cherished.  New opportunities will soon arise. 
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Kiwanis Club of Rancho Murieta 
 

Contributed By Jack Seigal 
 

On May 21st, our Kiwanis Club will be 27 years old.  Our club received its charter from Kiwanis International on 

May 21, 1996. Our Key Number is 14953. 

 

The first Kiwanis Club is the Kiwanis Club of Detroit, Michigan.  Its Key Number is 00001.  So this means our club 

was the 14,953th chartered.  This does not mean all of the numbered clubs are still in operation.  In fact in checking 

with Kiwanis International as of the last certified count April 1, 2022, there are 6,841 clubs. 

 

Of the 36 charter members, today there are two active members.  They are: Pamela Haines and Susan Sozzi. 
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Kiwanis Club of Rancho Murieta 
 

Contributed By Jack Seigal 
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Kiwanis Club of Rancho Murieta 
 

Contributed By Jack Seigal 
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Kiwanis Club of Lincoln Foothills 
 

Kiwanis Family House Cleanup Day 
 

Contributed By Dottie Doctor 
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Kiwanis Club of Lincoln Foothills 
 

Placer Food Bank - April 26, 2023 
 

Contributed By Marta Holm 
 

15 KCOLF members volunteered on April 26 at the Placer Foodbank.  Working in groups of 3-4 we bagged Apples, 

Onions, Potatoes, and Carrots.  We always have great fun, moving around to 60s Bebop Music.  We were happy to 

see new members Donna Lange and Karen Goeman and returning members Liz and Don Noel with there son Scott. 

This is such a meaningful two hours knowing that the bags of produce are going to friends in the community who 

need some assistance.  Our next volunteer day is June 28.  Please join us. 
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Kiwanis Club of Lincoln Foothills 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Carlin C. Coppin Elementary School 
 

Contributed By Frank Covey  
 

K-Kids Members and the Board of the K-Kids of C.C. Coppin Elementary School are happy to celebrate a successful 

year of service projects and Fundraising. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This April the K-Kids focused on kindness building in their school.  The K-Kids created a Kindness Poem: 
 

“I can be kind everyday 

In everything I do and say 

If I am kind to everyone  

My heart will be full 

So I say to myself  

Remember this  

Kindness begins with me”. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The K-Kids also built a “Kindness River” of rock on the C.C. Coppin school campus, to show that “kindness flows 

from me to you”.  Carol Judd supervised. 
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Kiwanis Club of Lincoln Foothills 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kiwanis Family House Visit - April 29, 2023 
 

Contributed By Michael Luciano 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Kiwanis Objects 
 

Contributed By Michael Luciano 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The six permanent Objects of Kiwanis International were approved by Kiwanis club delegates at the 1924 

Kiwanis International Convention in Denver, Colorado. Through the decades, they have remained 

unchanged. 

 

• To give primacy to the human and spiritual rather than to the material values of life. 

 

• To encourage the daily living of the Golden Rule in all human relationships. 

 

• To promote the adoption and the application of higher social, business and professional standards. 

 

• To develop, by precept and example, a more intelligent, aggressive and serviceable citizenship. 

 

• To provide, through Kiwanis clubs, a practical means to form enduring friendships, to render altruistic 

service and to build better communities. 

 

• To cooperate in creating and maintaining that sound public opinion and high idealism which make 

possible the increase of righteousness, justice, patriotism and goodwill. 

 

≈ 
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Division Inter-Club Meetings 
 

Contributed By Michael Luciano 
 

Inter-Club: An inter-club meeting is a meeting or activity staged by two or more Kiwanis family clubs including 

Division Council Meetings, Kiwanis Club, Circle K, Key Club, Builders Club, K-Kids, Aktion Club, 

Conferences & Conventions. 
 

The definition of an inter-club was expanded from simply attending another Kiwanis club meeting to include 

attending Fundraisers, Projects, Activities and Social Events of another K-Family Club. 
 

The broadened definition promotes more opportunities for fellowship, education and encourages greater interaction 

between Kiwanis Clubs and our Service Leadership Programs: 
 

• Clubs with 20 or Fewer Members need a minimum of two members in attendance to constitute an 

Inter-Club Meeting. 
 

• Clubs with 21-30 of three members need a minimum of three members attendance to constitute an 

Inter-Club Meeting. 
 

• Clubs with 31 or More Members need a minimum of four members in attendance to constitute an 

Inter-Club Meeting. 
 

Visiting groups shall be composed of a minimum of two Kiwanians plus members of K-Kids, Builders Club, Aktion 

Club, Circle K, or Key Club must be in attendance.  A Lieutenant Governor can only be included if they are a member 

of the participating club. 
 

Inter-Clubbing is a means of supporting Kiwanis’ Fifth Object, which is “To provide, through this club, a 

practical means to form enduring friendships, to render altruistic service, and to build a better 

community”. 
 

Through the fellowship gained by inter-club activities, members learn how other clubs function, get to know their 

neighboring Kiwanians, develop new ideas and a broader interest in how Kiwanis operates, find new ideas for use in 

their own club, and become better Kiwanians. 
 

Inter-Clubbing creates fun and strong fellowship. 
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Division Council Meeting (DCM) 
 

Contributed By Gail Cirata 
 

Date / Host Club 

 

Monday, November 12, 2022 / Division 44 Lt. Governor's Installation 

Monday, October 10, 2022 / Club Host Kiwanis Club of Citrus Heights 

Monday, November 14, 2022 / Club Host Key Club 

Monday, December 5, 2022 / Club Host Rancho Cordova 

Monday, January 9, 2023 / Club Host Kiwanis Club of Lincoln 

Monday, February 13, 2023 / Club Host Kiwanis Club of Gold Country 

Monday, March 13, 2023 / Club Host Kiwanis Club of Lincoln Foothills 

Monday, April 10, 2023 / Club Host Kiwanis Club of Folsom Lake 

Monday, May 8, 2023 / Club Host Kiwanis Club of Sacramento Suburban 

Saturday, May 13, 2023 / CNH Governor's Visit / Sacramento 

Monday, June 12, 2023 / Club Host Kiwanis Club of Auburn 

No DCM in July - Subject to Change 

No DCM in August - Subject to Change 
 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

What 
 

A meeting where members from the different clubs in Division 44 get together to share successes, plans and concerns.  

A time to honor our differences and celebrate our achievements. 
 

When 
 

The second Monday in October, November, December, January, February, March, April, May and June.  We count 

the Lt. Governor Installation Dinner as a DCM.  No DCMs in July, August - Subject to Change. 
 

• All Meetings are on Zoom until further notice / 2nd Monday of Each Month: 5:30 PM 
 

Who 
 

• All members of our Kiwanis Family.  New Kiwanis Members.  Some Clubs require a DCM visit.  Guests are 

always welcome. 
 

Where 
 

• Via Zoom - Until further Notice. 
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Division, District & International Calendar of Events & Activities 
______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Kiwanis Division 44 
 

2nd Monday    Division Council Meetings - 5:30 PM Zoom Meeting Online 

     No DCMs in July, August - Subject to Change. 

 
______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Kiwanis CNH District 
 

August 10-12, 2023   Kiwanis CNH District Education Convention 

     Nugget Casino Resort 

     Sparks, NV 

 
______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Kiwanis International 
 

June 21-25, 2023   Kiwanis International Convention 

     Minneapolis Convention Center 

     Minneapolis, MN 
______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Newsletters, Articles & Photos Submissions 
 

e-Mail your Newsletters, Articles and Photos to Michael Luciano for publication by the last day of the 

month.  Please include an Article Narrative and Names of People in the Photos. 
______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Newsletter & Website Club Information 
 

Club Officers, please review your Club Information Webpage and Newsletter Club Information Page for 

accuracy and submit Updates / Changes to Michael Luciano.  Clubs are responsible for the accuracy of 

their Club Information. 
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